10/10/13  Minutes for the Climate/Diversity/Awards/Wellness Committee Meeting

Attendance:

Sharon Davis - Chair

Teresa Via - Administrator

Terri Blackwell – Support
Claudia Groh - K

Sonya Beall – K

Jennifer Birsa - 1

Joy Hogan – 1

Lynda Powell – 2 

Vicky Fagan – 2

Elaine Miller - 3

Susan Appler – 3

Ellen Taddeo - 4

Debbie Carroll - 5

Albert Cruz – Related Arts

Tyson Echentile- Related Arts
Meeting Calendar:  9/12, 10/10, 11/7, 12/12, 1/9, 2/6, 3/6, 4/10, 5/8, 6/5

Location:  Room 104 (Sharon Davis’ room)
Minutes for 10/10/13 Meeting-

Committee Action Items:

1.  Soup and Salad Club – off to a great start.  2 more people have joined the club!

2.  International Day – Since this event is traditionally held every few years at BPES, Ed Cosentino has decided that this year we will not have an International Day at BPES.  We will plan to work with the PTA on this project next year.  Kudos to Susan Appler on her Diversity Display case in the school entrance.  Ed Cosentino encourages a continuation of the Diveristy Displays.

3.  Susan Appler asked for Native American artifacts (donations) for the November Diversity display case.  Ellen Taddeo will give her various Native American dolls, etc. from Vanessa McNeil’s supply closet.   Terri Via informed the committee that Native Dancers will be here on November 7th.
4. Moral Boosting Boards - Ellen Taddeo and Deborah Carroll have started this project. They have great ideas, but limited time to devote to the project.  Vicky Fagan offered to  help with this project.  

5. American Education Week – Ed Cosentino looked at last year’s BBT and found the Special Focus Dates for American Education Week:

Monday, November 18 – Kindergarten, Grades 1 and 4

Tuesday, November 19 – PreK, Grades 2, 3, and 5

He added these dates to the BPES School Calendar.

Michelle Little approved 5th grade volunteers (via email).  

Terri Via checked with the PTA.  They will have a refreshments table at the school entrance.   Terri Via suggested the following guidelines for student volunteers:

-perhaps select Leo Club 5th graders

- have 5th graders take their post at the school entrance at a table right after the bell rings and they put their things down 

– consider 5th grade volunteers for the first hour and 4th grade volunteers for the second hour.

-instruct student volunteers to remind visitors to sign in (on paper), wear a sticker, offer a map and/or to walk them to the class.

6.  Volunteer Luncheon – Kathy Richmond will chair this committee.  Ed Cosentino would like the Volunteer Luncheon to maintain the same format at last year.  Concerns of  “unhappiness” were described regarding equity (who brings the food and cleans up after the volunteer luncheon).  It was suggested that perhaps the next Volunteer Luncheon could be catered and donations collected to fund the caterer (i.e., $10/ea).  It was also suggested that someone remind Kathy to let the Volunteer Luncheon committee members know that they are on the Volunteer Luncheon Committee.  Terri Via shared that April 23rd is middle school visitation day, which may conflict with the volunteer luncheon.  April 25th is a better day, especially since schools are closed on April 24th (this would be a great day to set things up for the luncheon).  This action item will be communicated to Kathy Richmond via email.  Kathy Richmond offered to help out with the Volunteer Luncheon, so future Volunteer Luncheon communication should be directed to her.

7.  Terri Blackwell reported that the BPES Slimmers (Weight Watchers) have lost over 300 lbs.  3 members have reached their goal weight (life time members).  Weight Watchers welcomes any HCPSS employee.  The fee is a fraction of what regular members would pay with all of the on-line tracking benefits and convenient weekly meetins.  They meet on Wednesdays in the second floor staff lounge.  Terri Blackwell will contact someone from the BOE to look into having a fitness class at BPES after school (i.e., Zumba, etc.) 

8. Tyson Echentile gave an update on Healthy Howard.  They will attend the Bear Dash to give us credit for this event.  He described  “Healthy Little Cooks” as an incentive program with weekend food challenges to involve the school families.  Typically, an ingredient (i.e., spinach) is given with a challenge is to find a recipe, make it and post pics to be judged.  The committee was reminded that no food can not  be brought into school unless it is on the approved list (due to food allergies).   Tyson wants everyone (students, families, staff, parents) involved in some way…not just staff (i.e., Weight Watchers).  Weekend Ambassadors involves everyone.  The committee brainstormed ways to reward students/families for eating vegetables (with prizes / rewards).  It was suggested that a weekly checklist (similar to Virgin Health Miles) might be considered (i.e., Did you eat 5 veggies today?)  While it would be nice to do a random “walk through” to look for students with fruits and vegetables in their lunches, Terri Via felt that the cafeteria monitors already have a challenging work load without additional tasks.  The committee liked the idea of publishing a “Nutrition Tip” in the BBT.  Deborah Carroll suggested that the Leo Club and/or PTA assist with a BPES Cookbook (to include recipes from staff and BPES families).  Debbie will talk to Leo Club and PTA and share ideas at our next committee meeting.  Tyson needs two  5th grade representatives to consult with during the year for Healthy Howard.  He also needs 1 community representative (i.e., a physician or dentist) to attend 1 or 2 committee meetings.  Names were brainstormed and shared with Tyson.

9.  Ed Cosentino replied, “pick a date on the school calendar” for the after-school relay race idea.  At our next committee meeting we will select a date and brainstorm ideas on promoting/inviting staff to participate in a “walking race” to get  “moving” after school one day.

10.  Ed Cosentino replied, “give staff the option to visit the Glenwood Center or take a walk through the park (approximately an hour or however long it takes to visit the Center or walk around the park)” on January 17th.  At our next meeting, we will confirm the date and brainstorm ideas on promoting/inviting staff to participate in this “Walk in the Park.”

11.  Ed Cosentino – encouraged the committee to brainstorm ongoing ways to acknowledge and reward staff to keep moral up.  At our next meeting, everyone is encouraged to bring ideas; and also explain/elaborate upon Amy Van Osdel’s rotating stuffed animal recognition idea.

